Демонстрационный вариант итоговой контрольной работы по английскому языку (УМК «Английский в фокусе»)

4 класс

Работа предназначена для контроля усвоения изученного материала в 4 классе и включает в себя задания на несколько типов речевой деятельности: vocabulary, grammar, communication, reading. Оценивание контрольной работы происходит по следующим критериям: оценка «3» от 50% до 74% оценка «4» от 75% до 94% оценка «5» от 95% до 100%

Задание 1. Прочитайте слова и дополните ими предложения.

clever, loud, shy, strong, scared, tired

My brother is the best student in the class. He is very ______.
 My father works 12 hours a day and often comes home very ______.
 He never goes to the parties and often stays at home because he is quiet ______.
 This man has to carry big bags, fix cars and bikes. That's why he is very ______.
 He often plays ______ music and has problems with his neighbours.
 She was alone in the dark wood and really ______.

/6 баллов/

/20 баллов/

Задание 2. Выберите правильный ответ.

1. I... (am, is, are) from Russia.

- 2. She ... (am, is, are) six.
- 3. They ... (have got, has got) funny kittens.
- 4. My brother (have got, has got) a mobile phone.
- 5. My friends ... (likes, like, liking) to play computer games.
- 6. I ... (go, goes) to school every day.
- 7. Look! Larry ...(rides, is riding) his bike.
- 8. We ... (is reading, are reading, read) a book now.
- 9. There ...(is, are) toys in the box.
- 10. There ...(is, are) a ball under the table.
- 11. My father is ...(a, an) officer.
- 12. He has got ...(some, any) CDs.
- 13. Have you got ...(some, any) friends?
- 14. How ...(many, much) potatoes do you need?
- 15. There isn't ...(many, much) meat in the fridge.
- 16. I can see a lot of ...(man, men, mans) in the picture.
- 17. My uncle has got two ... (horse, horses, horse's)
- 18. I like ...(this, these) little house.
- 19. (Nina / Ninas/ Nina's)... toys are funny.
- 20. What game ...(do you play, are you play, are you playing) now?

Задание 3. Прочитай предложения и выбери правильный ответ.

1. My brother ______ at the hospital six days a week.

a. worked b. works

2. Steve is a policeman. He ______ be polite and wear a uniform.

a. must b. may

3. There is ______ sugar in the cake.

a. much b. many

4. Look! She _____ the piano. a. plays b. is playing

5. A dolphin is ______ than a giraffe. a. cleverer b. the cleverest

6. He is the ______ student in our school. He always gets only good and excellent marks. a. best b. better

7. Max and Maya ______ at the zoo last Sunday.

a. went b. go

8. My father and I ______ to Moscow next week.

a. go b. will go

Задание 4. Соотнеси вопросы и ответы.

1. What does she look like?	A. I've got five in Maths.
2. When were you in Voronezh?	B. She's got dark hair and blue eyes.
3. Do you like this animal?	C. At eleven.
4. Why are you so happy?	D. In August.
5. What time do you usually have lunch?	E. No, I don't.

/5 баллов/

/8 бяллов/

Задание 5. Прочитай текст и ответь на вопросы одним, двумя или тремя словами.

Unusual school day

It was a beautiful morning on Friday. Fred watched his favourite cartoon on TV. Then he had breakfast with his brother David. After breakfast he said, "Goodbye", to his family and rode his bike to school. He put his bike next to the wall. He always put his bike there - with all his friends' bikes.

Fred went into his classroom and put his books on the desk. The room was very quiet because no children were there. The teacher was not there either. That was strange. What happened to his classmates? He sat down at his desk and took his pen from his bag. Then he looked around and saw some people outside the window. Fred saw his teacher with a guitar and all his friends. In front of them there were two clowns. The first clown threw a tomato at the second clown. It went into his mouth. All the children laughed. Fred stood up quickly. "Oh yes!" he said, "It's our last school day today. It's the school party!" He ran outside and sat with his friends.

e.g. What day was it? Friday
a) What did Fred do before breakfast? _______
b) How did he go to school? _______
c) Where were his friends and the teacher? _______
d) How many clowns were there? _______

e) Why did they have a party?

Ключи

Задание 1.

1.clever 2. tired 3. shy 4. strong 5. loud 6. scared

Задание 2.

1.am 2. is 3. have got 4. has got 5. like 6. go 7. is riding 8. are reading 9. are 10. is 11. an 12. some 13. any 14. many 15. much 16. men 17. horses 18. this 19. Nina's 20. are you playing

Задание 3.

1.b 2. a 3. a 4.b 5. a 6. a 7. a 8. b

Задание 4.

1.B 2. D 3. E 4. A 5. C

Задание 5.

1.watched his favourite cartoon 2. rode his bike 3. outside 4. two 5. It was their last school day.